
 

 

Campbell Township 

Regular Meeting 

October 13, 2022 
Meeting began with pledge to the flag at 7:00 pm 

Present:  Brian Thompson, Dennis Pepper, Dan Jackson, Marshann Ludema, Linda Willison.  7 visitors 

attended. 

Minutes of September meeting were approved as presented.  Brian/Linda 

Public Comment – 

• Becky Fitzpatrick from the public library attended the meeting and informed us that the library 

needs another trustee. 

Fire Department – 

• The chiefs meeting was held last month and the emergency response trailer for the county was 

discussed. 

• There has not been response yet from the Federal Government regarding the new radios. 

• Continuing education for the firefighters is now being tracked by software, and there are many 

classes held online. 

• There are grant request opportunities that we are currently gathering information to submit. 

• The Halloween party plans are underway. The party will be held on October 31, 2022 here at the 

fire barn. 

• The new fire truck is several months out yet. 

New Business – 

• The gravel that was ordered last year was applied in the township. Limestone was applied on 

Goodemoot Road, and brine was applied in the township last week. 

• Brian handed out information about solar on PA116 land. There are other townships that have 

passed ordinances and we will look at those ordinances. One of the concerns is the 

decommissioning of the panels when no longer viable to use. 

• There are no maps from the village about drains concerning the water issues with redoing the 

parking lot. Brian will talk with Brad Clark about this issue. Our parking lot is no longer 

repairable and needs to be completely revamped.  

• Kevin Willison, deputy treasurer, presented the cost of the new computer server and firewall 

subscriptions for the township. Our operating system is out of date and is in need or 

replacement. $8300 is the cost of the server, and the subscription for the firewall is 

approximately $1200 for 3 years. Life expectancy is 5 years. Dennis/Dan 

Old Business –  

• Dennis reported on a meeting that he attended in Brian’s stead regarding the Tax Allocation 

Board. There is more discussion to be had about this board and how we will participate in the 

future. 

 



 

 

Bills totaling $110,434.23 were approved for payment.  Dan/Dennis. 

Financial Report was approved as presented by Dennis/Dan. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:13 pm.  Dan/Linda 

 

Election Commission  

Call to order. 

Approval of election inspectors for the November 8 General election.  

Workers are Shari Clark, Kelly Witt, Sue Wrubel, Marge Bjork, Sara Stewart, Denise Newman, 

and Mary Sutton. 

Motion to approve workers Marshann/Dan 

Motion to adjourn the meeting Dan/Linda 

 

Marshann Ludema, Clerk 


